Final Report

Nutrien

Feeding the Future~

January 13, 2023
Via US Mail and Email

Mr. Robert Brown, Chair

Board of County Commissioners, Hamilton County
207 NE 1st Street

Jasper, Florida 32052

RE: Application for Renewal of Special Permit 03-1
Technical Review Draft Final Report

Dear Mr. Brown:

Thank you for the opportunity to review the “Draft Final Report, Review of Nutrien — White
Springs Activities and Operations Related to Five-Year Renewal of Special Permit 03-1” by
Lampl Herbert Consultants (LHC) dated December 22, 2022. This draft reportis a
comprehensive evaluation of Nutrien’s compliance status as required for the permit
renewal.

We concur with LHC's conclusion that our operations are in compliance and have no
comments on the draft report.

As the Board of County Commissioners continues the permit renewal process, we will be
available for any questions or further information as needed.

Sincerely,

General Manager

¢ (via email only)
Andrew Decker, Hamilton County Attorney
Thomas Herbert, Lampl Herbert Consultants
Gregory Hitz, Lampl Herbert Consultants
Louie Goodin, Hamilton County
Scott Shirley, Hamilton County Special Counsel

1 white Springs Agricultural Chemicals, Inc. is an indirect subsidiary of Nutrien, Ltd
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